Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Janna O. Mateo, Esq., on behalf of Jorge Aguirre Bauer, Petitioner, on November 09, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 224, of the November 17, 2023, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the determination from the Commission regarding whether the proposed change in the ownership of Jorge Aguirre Bauer PLLC (the “Licensed Entity”) is acceptable. The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on January 24, 2024 in Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on March 21, 2024. The Commission granted the Petition stating that a natural person or entity holding a Florida real estate license or registration would not be subject to discipline by the Commission for structuring ownership of the Licensed Entity pursuant to the “layered structure” specifically identified and described in the Petition as a violation for Sections 475.15 or 475.161, Florida Statutes, or Rule 61J2-1.013 or Rule Chapter 61J2-5, Florida Administrative Code.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com
